Buffalo Fastpitch Association Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: Huikko’s Bowling Center, 1207 MN-25, Buffalo, 11/19/18 7:00pm

• Attendees: Alex Bechtold, Adam Bjorklund, Dani Eiklenborg, Nate Hintze, Stephanie Salonek, Jaime Sherwood, Denise Hedden, Tom Boser, Pete Goodfellow, Nate Luc, Brad Zrust, Brooke Cebulla
• This monthly meeting is held for the Buffalo Girls Fastpitch Association members and is open to the public.
Action Items:
• Introductions of new members and current members kicked off the meeting. Matt Imes, Chad Miller, Ryan Fairbanks, Chad Stoll and Bridget Skoog’s terms were up. Alex Bechtold, Adam Bjorklund, Dani Eiklenborg, Stephanie Salonek, Jaime Sherwood are the new members joining the board.
Discussion Items:
• Titles and descriptions for officer positions were discussed and decided upon by all board members. Each member spoke upon why they would like to hold a certain position on the board and was then voted on. The following positions are as follows:
Jaime Sherwood – President

Nate Luc – Vice President

Denise Hedden – Treasurer

Brooke Cebulla – Secretary

• After discussion and explanation of the different roles and categories that need to be filled by board members, members volunteered themselves to take on those roles. 
Tom Boser – Bison Showdown/Tournament Coordinator

Pete Goodfellow – Tournament Coordinator/League(s) Representative

Alex Bechtold – Concessions

Dani Eiklenborg – Equipment Coordinator

Nate Hintze – Clinic Coordinator/Field Coordinator

Stephanie Salonek – In House Coordinator

Adam Bjorklund – Uniforms

Brad Zrust – Advisor

Nate Luc and Stephanie Salonek will also be taking the lead on the Heggie’s fundraiser.

Tom Boser will be lead on website info, and Adam Bjorklund will be lead on website/marketing.

• Board members discussed possibly starting an 8U either In-House and/or traveling program. Our main objective is to reach more girls, especially at a younger age to play softball in Buffalo. Rockford, Delano and some other cities already have this so board members are going to gather more information by reaching out to nearby towns and boards to find out more details and the process. We would also need more advertising, better advertising, better education and communication with parent’s and families.
Financial Report:
• Denise Hedden reported/discussed financial statements and expenses. There are a few outstanding checks to be paid. Current balance at the annual meeting was $52,713.78
Next Month’s Agenda: 
• Dib fees. New Uniforms for all age groups and for Fall ball.
